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REPORT TO CITY COUNCIL 
 
To:  Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 
 
From:  Grant Yates, City Manager 
  
Prepared By: Nicole McCalmont, Senior Engineer Technician 

 
Date:  May 14, 2019 
 
Subject: Construction Contract Award for SB 821 Sumner, Davis, and Mohr Street 

Curb, Gutter, and Sidewalk Project CIP Project No. Z10010 
 
Recommendation 
  

1. Award the Public Works Construction Agreement for the SB 821 Sumner, Davis, and 
Mohr Street Curb, Gutter and Sidewalk Project to Black Rock Construction. 
 

2. Authorize the City Manager to execute the Agreement in the amount of $249,000 to 
Black Rock Construction, in substantially the form attached and in such final form as 
approved by the City Attorney. 

 
3. Authorize the City Manager to execute change orders not to exceed the 10% 

contingency amount of $24,900. 
 

4. Authorize the City Engineer to record the Notice of Completion once it is determined 
the work is complete and the improvements are accepted into the City maintained 
roadway network.  

Background   

   
On June 26, 2017, City received confirmation from Riverside County Transportation 
Commission (RCTC), that certain proposed project as part of SB 821 Grant were approved for 
funding. SB 821 Sumner, Davis and Mohr Street Curb, Gutter and Sidewalk was one of them. 
 
On March 29, 2019, the project was advertised via Planetbids. 
 
On April 30, 2019, the bids were opened.  
 
Discussion      
 
Contractor bids were opened publicly on April 30, 2019, at 2:30 p.m.  The City received five (5) 
bids from qualified contractors.  Staff recommends the selection of the apparent low bidder 
Black Rock Construction.  The bid results are summarized below: 
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Contractor (Bidder)        Bid Amount     _ 

Black Rock Construction    $249,000.00 
Hardy & Harper     $261,001.50 
All American Asphalt    $315,654.50 
Aramexx Construction    $413,965.50 
EBS General Engineering   $581,790.28 

 
Fiscal Impact 
 
Funding for this project has been allocated via SB 821 Grant and General Fund and Gas Tax.  
 
Exhibits 
 

 A – Agreement 
 B – Proposal 
 C- Vicinity Map  

 
 
 


